
November 15, 2016     Schultzville, NY 

The Clinton Town Board held their Regular Town Board meeting on this day in the Masonic 
Hall. Present were Supervisor Ray Oberly and Councilmen Dean Michael, Mike Appolonia, 
Nancy Cunningham, Eliot Werner and Town Clerk Carol-Jean Mackin. There were two people           
in the audience.   

Supervisor Oberly called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 BUSINESS       

1. Adopt the 2017 budget 

MM Supervisor Oberly, 2nd Councilman Appolonia that the Town Board approves the following 
resolution: BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board approves Resolution No.  44 of 2016 titled:  
A Resolution Adopting a Budget for the Fiscal Year commencing January 1, 2017 and 
ending December 31, 2017 making appropriations for the Conduct of the Town of Clinton 
Government and Establishing the Rates of Compensation for Officers and Employees for 
such a period subject to the change of reducing culvert pipes by $1000. All aye. Motion 
carried. 

2. Approve Boy Scouts selling wreaths 

MM Supervisor Oberly, 2nd Councilman Michael that the Town Board approves the following 
resolution: BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board approves Boy Scout Troop 228 holding the 
annual wreath sale of at the Transfer Station on the two Saturdays following Thanksgiving 
contingent upon receipt of the certificate of insurance.  All aye. Motion carried. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

MM Supervisor Oberly, 2nd Councilman Michael that the Town Board adjourns the meeting. All 
aye. Motion carried. The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 PM.  

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

 

 

Carol-Jean Mackin, 

Town Clerk 

 


